## Town of Lyme Board of Selectmen Public Hearing Minutes September 4, 2008

- 1. At 8:03 Simon opened the public hearing on whether to accept a grant of approximately \$6,600 from the State of New Hampshire for a radio and its installation to serve the emergency operations center. The following attended the hearing: Simon Carr (chair), Charles Ragan (member), Dick Jones (member), Dina Cutting (bookkeeper/secretary), Pauline Field (police chief) and Francesca Latawiec (planning and zoning administrator).
- 2. The following concerns were voiced:
  - a. Dick questioned whether a FCC license would be required for the new radio or whether licensing would be covered by Hanover Dispatch's license.
  - b. Charles questioned whether it could be moved to the new Town Offices if Lyme's EOC were relocated from the Fire Station. Simon answered that he believed it could be relocated, but a cable would have to be installed between the new Town Offices and Fire Station.
  - c. Pauline added her concerns about its possible future relocation. She also said that the one time the EOC had been activated, the police were the initial responders.
- 3. At 8:10 Simon closed the public hearing and the Board returned to its regular meeting.

R. G. Jones recorder